※ 請將選擇題的答案填入答案欄,否則不予計分 *

- 、聽力測驗:共三部分。20%(每題1分)
-)辨識句意:根據聽到的內容,選出符合描述的圖片或 符合圖片的描述。5%(每題1分)
- (B)
- (C)
- (A)

2.

- (B)
- (C)
- (A)
- (B)
- (C)

- S (A) (A) (C)(B) (C)(B)
- (二)基本問答:根據聽到的內容,選出一個最適合的回應或 最適合的問句。10%(每題1分)
- (A) I want to have a barbecue.
- (B) I need to count sheep.
- (C) I want to be a salesman in the future.

2.

- (A) You can take Bus 201.
- (B) The doctors are all kind.
- (C) It was built five years ago.

 ω

- (A) They have to be strong.
- (B) They're trained in a pool.
- (C) They spend years training.

4.

- (A) Mary wasn't a housekeeper anymore.
- (B) Being a good housewife isn't easy.
- (C) It was wiped out by a big typhoon.

S

- (A) No, you never know.
- (B) Yes, I love to keep it clean.
- (C) Yes, I'm sad about the news.

(C) balcony (D) apartment	(A) library (B) department	they feel happy to have their own home.	bedrooms, a kitchen, and a bathroom. Although it's small,	1. Katie and her husband just bought a(n) with two	>二、單題。60%(每題2分)	(C) No, she doesn't.	(B) Yes, he is an excellent basketball player.	· _	5. ()	(C) Don't get mad at him.	(B) Help to call his teacher, Ms. Hsu.	4. ()	(C) Stories that people have never told anyone before.	$^{\prime}$	3. ()	(C) One kind of medicine.	(B) Someone cannot fall asleep soon.	(A) The activity for someone to do before sleep.	2. ()	(C) Send his grandfather a letter.	(B) Tie the sheep.	(A) Cross the sidewalk.	1. ()	5%(每題1分)	(三)言談理解:根據聽到的內容,選出一個最適合的答案。	(C) Taking Mr. Cheng's math class is not easy.	(B) I was watching a riddle show then.	(A) Taking a bus in Taipei is convenient.	10. (1)	\mathcal{O}	(B) About five years ago.	(A) In ten years.	9. ()	me?	(B) She's in the restaurant	(A) It sounds crazv!	0	boring.	(B) That's right.	(A) No way.	7. ()	with.	(C) Mr. Johnson is someone who is not easy to deal	rd	(A) No problem. Take your time.	6. ()
(A) has (B) which (C) with (D) in	wear it to her sister's wedding.	12. The skirt flowers on it looks pretty. Maria plans to	(C) Besides (D) Except	(A) Finally (B) However	the most of it.		ternet is becoming popular in our everyday lives.	(C) ranway	(A) restaurant (D) reading		Mony: How terrible! His parents should give him a good	led: He put ms cat into the for an notice was			ith him. How excited he is!	9. Mr. Lin is going to be invitedJay's place and have	(D) sr	(A) shape (B) snake	lately. Just eat right and exercise more.	8. Shan, please stop eating the You are getting too fat	(C) dentist (D) engineer	(A) mail carrier (B) photographer	helping sick people is meaningful.	7. George wants to be a(n) someday. He thinks that	(C) common (D) convenient	(A) different (B) difficult	during the break.	6. It's to get along with Gina, so I seldom talk to her	(C) adult (D) friend	(A) cousin (B) classmate	daughter, Susan.	Maria: Don't worry. I'll live with my, my aunt's	China?	aria, who will you live with when yo	(A) aside (B) next (C) close (D) beside	Mr. Wu:Thanks for reminding(提醒) me.	touch it. It may make him sick.	4. Eric: Sir, don't let your son get to the plant and	(C) seniors (D) teenagers	(A) strangers (B) prisoners	especially when they change into	3. Parents usually have trouble talking with their children,	(A) taste (B) hate (C) heat (D) paste	Vincent:Thanks, Mom.	it before you eat.	2. Michelle: Vincent, don't have cold food for breakfast. Let me

body. However, Mark didn't mind. He kept playing different	(C) yourself (D) yourselves	
she looked as thin as a stick. That was because she had a weak	(A) herself (B) themselves	
school this semester. Her face was always pale and white, and	and Dad worried.	
Judy was a new student who just transferred from another	l. Take care of during the trip, girls. Don't make Mom	24.
<u>big deal</u> until Judy's case happened.	(A) much (B) more (C) many (D) most	
these again, but he never listened. He used to think it was not a	one.	
his parents and teachers. They had advised him against doing	. I can't believe it! The old chair costs than the new	23.
others' attention. Every time, his behavior was a big headache to	(A) There (B) That (C) He (D) It	
Another time he made some strange noise in class only to draw	people even on weekdays.	
animal dead body in his girl classmate's drawer just to scare her.	. Ms. Huang owns a famous restaurant is full of	22.
didn't know how to respect others. One time he put a take	(D) which can play the piano	
Mark was always a naughty boy. What was worse, he	(C) who lives alone	
hadn't shown up at school since the mean Joke he played on her.	(B) is keeping many dogs	
them. That was because Judy had taken three days off and	(A) just moved in	
felt they were angry with him. Mark was too shamed to talk to		21.
something to say to him, but they couldn't. Even more, Mark	(C) who is (D)	
classmates looked at him strangely. It seemed that they had	S	
Mark walked into the classroom, and he found all his	vegetables in the heat of the sun.	
(A)	One of her pictures shows an old woman selling	
◆三、題組。20%(每題1分)). Nancy loves taking pictures of hard-working people's lives.	20.
	(C) make (D) by making	
ched to say anything.	(A) making (B) to make	
celebrate his mother's birthday. When he, his mom	come true.	
rabie o	. Mr. Chen works hard from day to night his dream	19.
(C) was called (D) nau called of diches to	(C) parking (D) that has been)
	as parked	
		ę
lubby(胖	decides to call the police	
everyone him Fatty.But it didn't work. He still	esn't belong to him. Mr. Wang feels so	
29. Mark said that he had tried to stop eating fast food since	The car in front of Mr. Wang's house	18.
(D) I'd love to.	(A) by (B) of (C) to (D) for	
(C) You've got to be kidding	Maria: Not yet. It's hard to book one online.	
(B) I wish I could, but I am busy.	Ted: Maria, have you got the ticket JJ Lin's concert?	17.
(A) How nice!	(C) is used to (D) was used to	
Jeff : Ok, I will.	(A) didn't use to (B) used to	<i>;</i>
no plan for this weekend	work.	
Tina: Perhaps you can ask Alan. He seems to have	early, so he can take exercise half an hour before he goes to	
28. Jeff: Could you go out with me to the library this Saturday?	. Mr. Wang get up late, but now he decides to get up	16.
(D) Please give me a hand.	(C) which has to (D) who has to	
(C) I mean it.	(A) has to (B) had to	
(B) Neither do I.	morning.	
(A) Don't get mad.	school open the classroom door with the key every	
Nancy: Let's go to Mr. Chen for help.	. At our class meeting, we all agree the first one that gets to	15.
have any idea about my future.	(C) had been hurt (D) that got hurt	
27. Tony: Nancy, which school do you want to go to ? I don't	(A) were hurt (B) who hurt	
(A) What (B) Which (C) Who (D) That	help on the road.	
haven't heard from for years.	becaus	4
26 the social network can help you is to find those you	(C) were having (D) is having	
(A) Most (B) All (C) Each (D) Some	(A) had had (B) has had	
over ninety on the test.	alone.	
25 of the answers on Ted's paper were right. He got	13. When I called Bob, he lunch, so I had to eat	13.
· 年級英語科 三年班號 姓名	彰化縣立明倫國中 105 學年度第二學期第二次段考三	中,

in the second se

tricks on Judy until she couln't stand him anymore. So Judy told Mark thought it was Judy's fault and decided to get even with their teacher Ms. Wang and Mark was grounded for a week. and cried and cried. Then, she passed out and was sent to the and when Judy unexpectedly took it out from her bag, she cried her. Three days ago, he secretly put a dead frog in her bookbag, hospital right away.

visited her with his parents, and he also promised her not to do what he had done to Judy. When she woke up at the hospital, he could be a changed person in the near future. any tricks on anyone again. Judy forgave him and hoped he Mark finally learned a lesson from it and was so sorry for

- 🖺 shamed 感到羞愧的 pass out 昏倒 unexpectedly 未料到地 forgave 原諒 advise against 勸阻 transfer 轉換 naughty 淘氣的 ground 禁足 fake 假的
- 1. What kind of student did Mark use to be?
- .(A) Nice and kind.
- (B) Handsome and cool.
- (C) Selfish and impolite.
- (D) Shy and quiet.
- 2. Which of the following may NOT be the thing that Mark did to (A) He suddenly made strange sounds when everyone was
- (B) He put a fake mouse in his classmate's desk. taking notes in class.
- (C) He put a dead animal body into someone's bag
- (D) He liked to fight with others.
- 3. What does not a big deal mean?
- (A) Nothing important.
- (B) Nothing funny.
- (C) Nothing that can be showed off.(D) Something boring.
- 4. Which is true about the reading?
- (A) Mark used to be a good student, but after Judy's case, he changed.
- (B) Judy was a healthy student, and she played many kinds
- (C) Mark didn't think what he did was wrong until he hurt
- (D) Mark's parents and teachers knew about what he did at school, but they didn't take any action.
- (B)

Janet: Hi, Maria. What did you do this weekend?

Maria: Oh, it was really lots of fun. I played bubble soccer with my family and all our relatives

Janet: Bubble soccer? I've never heard that before.

Maria: I hadn't, either. In the past years, my family used to have after the barbecue though, was different. My aunt Susan gave us a surprise sometimes we played badminton for fun. This year, Sometimes we played baseball or dodgeball, and uncles, aunts, and cousins would come, too. We would a picnic when spring was around the corner. All of my have a barbecue and then played some sports together.

Janet: So what on earth was it?

Maria: My aunt got some strange things out of her car, and then told us that we were going to wear them and play the there were eight giant bubbles on the grass. Then she she started to blow them up with an air pump. Soon,

Janet: Then how was the game going through?

Maria: There were two groups, and each had four players. While players of the other group and tried to score against the the players were playing, they had to knock down the other group's goal.

Janet:It sounded interesting!

Maria: It surely was. You could never imagine when each player looked was running in a giant bubble, how silly and funny they

Janet: Then is it dangerous for players when playing?

Maria: Not at all. Although their hands are fixed, they still can who are not in the playground. bubble. In fact, those who get easily hurt are the people fall or roll, it is also safe for them when staying in the keep their balance by using their legs. Even though they

Janet: I see what you mean. When watching bubble soccer, we being hit by the giant bubble! had better stay away from players to keep ourselves from

Maria: You got it!

- La bubble 泡泡 on earth 究竟 air pump 打氣機 score 得分 imagine 想像 balance 平衡
- 5. What was the thing Janet and Maria were mainly talking
- (A) Badminton. (C) Baseball.
- (D) Bubble soccer. (B) Dodgeball.
- 6. What was special about Maria's family party this year?
- (A) They had a big barbecue.
- (B) They played many kinds of sports.
- (C) They experienced a certain activity they had never taken
- (D) They blew bubbles into the air
- 7. Which is NOT true?
- (A) There should be at least ten players when playing bubble
- (B) Bubble soccer is quite dangerous for those who are watching around.
- (C) Maria's family usually had a party each spring
- (D) It was Maria's first time to play bubble soccer.

She understood my wonders and the problems I've been dealt. she knew my weakness who knew everything I felt Today I found a

When did you get the driver's license and own a car? I'm	five minutes.	Tim: It is not far away. If I drive the car, it will only13	the Grand Theater?	heard this movie is famous and it has been the most	decision so that we can spend the weekend together. I've	Rita: I know you must have overslept again. So I made the	Tim: Really? I don't remember	Rita: You have no choice. I12 two tickets to this	no idea	I0:30a.m. Tim: Sorry! I'm not 11 that movie, and I really have	hour, we can see another one Beauty And The Beast at	Rifa: Hey! You are too late. I've told you the movie would start at 9.30a m remember? Now if you can arrive in half an	(D) (On the phone)	problems in life.	(D) The mirror has magic and can solve the writer's	(C) Everyone needs a mirror at any time.	face his/her life.	(B) Through the mirror, one can talk to himself/herself and	10. What is the poem mainly about? (A) Everyone should treat his/her mirror well	(C) The writer's mother. (D) The writer's sister.	(A) The mirror. (B) The writer's lover.	at does "she" refe	(A) Ficture. (B) Friend.	may be the be	□ interrupt 打擾 a bit 稍微 realized 瞭解		to pull her a bit nearer and I realized this perfect I found	I went to hold her hand	how much I need her there.	to pull her close and let her know	I reached out to this, to show her that I care	and promised she'd stay long.	she understood what I was going through	or tell me I was wrong	Not once did she interrupt me	she listened to how I telt about life and love	and listened to my dreams,	彰化縣立明倫國中 105 學年度第二學期第二次段考三年級英語科
(C) something made her angry (D) she had to move on with her life	17. (A) things changed	(D) she was luckier than any other girls	(C) she was the least happiest girl of all	16. (A) she was the most beautiful girl in the world (B) she was as hanny as before	LD Ethiopia 衣索比亞 contented 感到滿足的	She should feel contented with what she had now.	parents she lo	very poor country. Nancy knew what her mother wanted to tell	no shoes on their feet! They all came from Ethiopia in Africa, a	Nancy noticed that these children with dirty clothes	Nancy a photo in the newspaper. In the photo were some kids	w how she f	well and lost a lot of money. They had to sell their house and moved into a smaller one. 18 Nancy had always		However,17 When Nancy was in the first	parents would take her for a trip abroad.	more pocket money than her classmates did. Every year, her	beautiful clothes to wear and delicious food to eat. She also had	a rich family and her parents both loved her well. She lived in a high house with a high parden with her family. She always had	Nancy used to think		(C) Neither am I.	(C) nau driven (D) nave driven		(C) take	cost	(C) have bought (D) was buving	(C) interested in	11. (A) bored with (B) worried about	□ choice 選擇 license 執照	movie in time. Rita: Thanks! I'll call him right away.	Tim: That's all right. Hope you and your boyfriend can catch the	Rita: Oops! I'm really sorry!	Tim: 15 I guess you have the wrong number.	Rita: So you are not my boyfriend, Robert, are you?	lim: 114 a car for ten years, miss. And I don't have a	riend,	三年級英語科 三年班號 姓名

January and American

- 18. (A) On her teacher's advice
- (B) Without good food and pretty clothes
- (C) With the help of her friends and classmates
- (D) To live the best life
- 19. (A) to wear (C) wearing
 - (B) wore
- 20. (A) If

(C) When

(B) Because

(D) Although

(D) who wore

- 彰化縣立明倫國中 105 學年度第二學期第二次段考三年級英語科答案欄 三年____班__號 姓名 __
- ◆一、聽力測驗:共三部分。20% (一)辨識句意:每題1分,共5分。

(-)	
大賞 (
太朋炫:	2.
福草	
1分, ±10	3.
\$\lambda\$	4.
	5.

-	(三)言談	6.	-
2.	理解:每題	7.	2.
3	1分,共5分	8.	3.
4.	>	9.	4.
5.		10.	5.

◆二、單題。60%(每題2分)

 					f
26.	21.	16.	11.	6.	1.
27.	22.	17.	12.	7.	2.
28.	23.	18.	13.	8.	3.
29.	24.	19.	14.	9.	4.
30.	25.	20.	15.	10.	5.

◆三、題組。20%(每題1分)

		,		
	2.	ယ့		2
6.	7.	8.	9.	10.
11.	12.	13.	14.	15.
16.	17.	18.	19.	20.

彰化縣立明倫國中 105 學年度第二學期第二次段考 三年級英語科答案

◆一、聽力測驗:共三部分。20%

(一)辨識句意:每題1分,共5分。

1. C	2. A	3. B	4. B	5. C
------	------	------	------	------

(二) 基本問答:每題1分,共10分。

1. C	2. A	3. B	4. C	5. B
6. A	7. B	8. A	9. C	10. B

(三)言談理解:每題1分,共5分。

	1. C	2. B	3. C	4. A	5. C
- 1				·	

◆二、單題。60%(每題2分)

1. D	2. C	3. D	4. C	5. A
6. B	7. C	8. D	9. C	10. B
11. B	12. C	13. A	14. D	15. A
16. B	17. C	18. D	19. B	20. A
21. C	22. D	23. B	24. D	25. A
26. A	27. B	28. B	29. A	30. C

◆三、題組。20%(每題1分)

1. C	2. D	3. A	4. C	5. D
6. C	7. A	8. B	9. A	10. B
11. C	12. A	13. C	14. D	15. B
16. D	17. A	18. B	19. B	20. D

明倫國民中學 第二學期第二次三年級英語科聽力解析卷(全)

一、辨識句意:根據聽到的內容,選出符合描述的圖片或符合圖片的描述。

1. 答案:(C)

錄音稿: Irene is doing a magic trick.

2. 答案:(A)

錄音稿: The blind man is walking on the sidewalk.

3. 答案:(B)

錄音稿: There's a cat lying on the couch.

4. 答案:(B)

錄音稿: The first aid kit is in the top drawer.

5. 答案:(C)

錄音稿: The girl in the middle has the longest hair.

二、基本問答:根據聽到的內容,選出一個最 適合的回應或最適合的問句。

1.答案:(C)

: What do you want to be in the future?

2.答案:(A)

錄音稿: Can you tell me how to get to the hospital?

3.答案:(B)

餘音稿: Do you know where the astronauts are trained?

4.答案:(C)

錄音稿: What happened to Mary's house?

5.答案:(B)

錄音稿: Do you tidy up your house often?

6.答案:(A)

錄音稿: Paul, in case I can't go to the meeting in time, please tell Mr. Johnson about it for me.

7. 答案:(B)

錄音稿: Go picnicking is a great idea, isn't it?

8. 答案:(A)

錄音稿: Yesterday, Jack took a monkey to the restaurant where Mandy used to work.

9.答案:(C)

錄音稿: How long have you been working as a

writer?

10. 答案:(B)

錄音稿: What's taking you so long?

三、言談理解:根據聽到的內容,選出一個最 適合的答案。

1.答案:(C)

錄音稿: W: What are you doing, Jason?

B: I'm writing a letter to Grandpa.

W: Why?

B: I want to tell him I won a sheep yesterday. By the way, do you have an envelope?

W: Yes, here you are. Do you need a stamp, too?

B: No, thanks.

Q: What is the boy going to do?

2.答案:(B)

錄音稿: M: I am insomnious. I count sheep, drink milk, and read before I go to bed, but it's not easy for me to fall asleep soon.

W: Well, maybe you should ask the doctor for help. Taking medicine sometimes helps a lot.

M: Let me think about it.

Q: What does "insomnious" mean?

3.答案:(C)

舒音稿: W: You are not alone. Join those who also lost their family during Typhoon Soudelor. Share the stories that you have never told anyone before. Let us help you deal with your sorrow and turn it into hope. Open your heart and meet Dr. Sanderson and his team.

Q: What might be shared during the meeting with Dr. Sanderson and the team?

4. 答案:(A)

- 錄音稿:B: Mom, it's almost midnight, but I haven't finished my homework. Can you help me with it?
 - W: No, I told you to finish it earlier, but you didn't listen. So deal with it yourself.
 - B: Please, Ms. Hsu will get so mad at me tomorrow.
 - W: Sorry, I can't help you. I'm going to bed. Good night!
 - B: I'm so dead!
 - Q: What help did the boy want from his mother?

5.答案:(C)

- 錄音稿: M: I want to be a basketball player, like Jeremy Lin.
 - W: You must be kidding. Are you sure you are good at basketball?
 - M: I love basketball, but I am not sure I am good at.
 - W: Why don't you try to find one easier?
 - Q: Does the woman think it is a good idea for the man to be a basketball player?